
Crossroads United Pastoral Charge 

June 22, 2020 

Crossroads Pastoral charge meeting was held at St. Andrews United Church Maryfield on June 

22, 2020. 

Chairperson I. Laird called the meeting to order at 1:00 p.m. Roy Bortolotto opened with a 

lesson from Psalm 57:1, 7 

There were 9 members present. 

The minutes from the last meeting were printed and passed around to all. Joanne moved minutes 

as presented. 

Correspondence: There was none. 

So far, our allocations are being met. We have received government money which has been 

deposited to Crossroads for use. 

Motion by F. Balls to look at our balance in September to donate to 2 groups as follows: Regina 

Anti-Poverty and Parkland Restorative Justice. Motion seconded by B. Balls. Carried 

Lynne S. will stay on as treasurer for the time being. We need to keep looking for a new 

treasurer. 

Minister’s Report: Communion this spring was done by using Zoom. Roy reported it has gone 

well. 

The M & P Committee needs to meet this week. The funeral policy needs to be re-visited 

because Janet Lemon is concerned about this policy as it stands. 

Motion by L. Birnie to rescind her March 31/20 motion regarding allocations. Seconded by 

Lynne S. Carried 

Manse Report: Meredith reported the manse has been painted and the carpets cleaned. 2 new fans 

were installed in the bathrooms and vented outside. The eavestroughs have been cleaned and the 

yard cleaned and grass mowed. 

Treasurer’s Report: Lynne had copies of the Treasurer’s Report for everyone. Balance for May 

31/20 = $6,409.59.  Lynne S. acknowledged her report as presented. 

Lyle A moved that we pay Roy’s bill for Zoom for May and June. Seconded by Lynne S. Carried 

The lawn mower from the manse has been found and returned to the manse. 

Carlyle is looking for a pastoral charge supervisor. Motion by F. Balls that Roy decline accepting 

the offer as Roy is already supervising Kipling and Langbank. B. Balls seconded. Carried 

Maryfield to meet Sept.3/20 to develop a plan for re-opening. 

Fran Balls is the Regional Liaison for Carlyle to find a new minister. 



Crossroads has received $626.87 in May and $418.11 in April from the Federal government’s 

CERB program. 

Next meeting: September 20/20 

Adjournment: B. Balls.  


